Minutes for Student Learning Outcomes Committee
August 17, 2007
3:00 p.m. in Taeni Hall S-117

Attending:  Don Ransford (Chair), Henry Linck, Rodney Dennison, Laurie McDowell, Jan Ohlemacher, Marty Ambrose, George Manacheril, Wendy Chase, Kathy Clark, Pat Gordin, Barb Brennan, Sabine Eggleston, Dan Deml, Gail Tracey, Joan VanGlabek, Mary Faulkner.
Jan Ohlemacher was introduced as the new Learning Outcomes Associate.
Members of the Committee commented that the Duty Days workshop appeared to be well-received by the faculty.
The Chair notified the Committee that Pat Gordin and he had reviewed the Learning Outcomes Standards document developed in Summer 2007. They had determined that the skills measured in Skill Level 1 within the categories of the MAPP test were actually pre-college level skills and removed them from our goals.
Pat Gordin is drafting an assessment newsletter which will include a deeper explanation of the MAPP test and how the data may be utilized.

In Fall 2007, the MAPP will be administered as a bench-mark measure. Those who volunteered in last year’s administration of the test will be asked to participate again. It is the Committee’s hope that in the future we will be able to make the selection more random and more representative of the student body as a whole.

The Chair reminded the Committee of items discussed at the last meeting concerning the MAPP test’s intended measures including only four of our six general education outcomes directly – Communication, Critical Thinking, Quantitative, and Ethics and Values. Therefore, the Committee should be looking into possible standardized assessment instruments that might be available for measuring Technology/Information Management and Interpersonal Skills. On this subject, Wendy Chase shared information from a seminar on Critical Thinking that she had attended in the summer. Those in attendance at the seminar felt that the MAPP did not provide reliable feedback concerning critical thinking skills and had related other standardized tests that they had found more successful in doing so. She will provide more details at a future meeting.
The Committee in conjunction with the Library is still considering the iskills Assessment from ETS as a possible measure of Technology/Information Management This test should also help with measuring objectives set forth by the Library. Members of the subcommittee will be Mary Faulkner (Chair), Jan Ohlemacher, Barb Brennan, Deborah Johnson (Collier), Mary Myers, Pat Gordin, and a faculty librarian.
As a follow up to information provided at the May meeting, the Chair announced the web address of the company responsible for the GSA (Graduate Skills Assessment). He also requested that Committee members review the website and provide feedback as to whether this assessment instrument would be a viable option for measuring our Interpersonal Skills General Education Outcome.
Sabine Eggleston and Dr. Gail Tracey agreed to co-chair the sub-committee investigating additional measures of the General Education program through First-Year Experience and Capstone Courses, and the BCSSE (Beginning College Survey of Student Engagement). Other members of the sub-committee will be Wendy Chase, Barb Brennan, Mary Faulkner, Pat Gordin, and Kathie Morris.
Laurie McDowell announced the addition of a bibliography section to the website for the Teaching and Learning Center. Anyone having the names of appropriate materials should forward them to her for posting at the website.
The Chair reminded the Committee of the upcoming dates for administration of the MAPP test, the future SLOC meetings, and the SACS Annual Meeting in December. The Chair will consult with Dr. Thomas at a later time to determine if the administration wishes representation at the Annual Meeting this year. 
